
  

 

A message from Kathy Smith 

  

This past year, it had been my pleasure to represent Sully District on the Fairfax 

County Board of Supervisors. As my term begins its second year, I am issuing you 

a report on important 2016 milestones in Sully District and Fairfax County at large. 

 

Early in the year, we hit the ground running with a review of land use process in Sully 

District. We facilitated a plan to streamline the development process and harness 

maximum resident input while saving staff time and legal fees. Simultaneously, we 

launched a comprehensive planning review of the Dulles Suburban Area Center. 

This is the first time such a review has taken place since 1991. I'm very pleased to 

have my predecessor Michael Frey leading the Dulles Suburban Area Advisory 

Group. The members have experience ranging from land use planning to 

transportation to airports. We recruited this team from across Sully District and they 

are currently in the process of reviewing and compiling recommendations for 

revisions to the comprehensive plan that will guide land use in our community for 

the next 20 years. 



 

In my role as chair of the Board of Supervisor's Development Process Committee, 

I was pleased to oversee new regulations on permissible shape factors for new 

residential developments in the Residential Conservation and Residential Estate 

zoning districts. These regulations will protect current and future homeowners from 

overdevelopment. 

 

Finally, we shuttled the final site plan for Wegmans through the approval process 

with minor modifications. I'm optimistic that this grocery store and shopping center 

will be positive additions to our community. 

 

Our Human Services Bond passed in November. That bond includes funding for a 

new Sully Community and Senior Center. The senior center will be moved 

temporarily until the new Center is constructed. 

 

As Sully Supervisor, perhaps my greatest responsibility is constituent service. When 

a major snow event hit our area in January, my office fielded over 1,400 constituent 

contacts. We helped identity for VDOT areas of the county that were overlooked. 

After the storm, we convened a snow summit to investigate what improvements 

could be made when the next storm comes. 

 

During the budget discussions, I hosted a joint town hall with Sully School Board 

member Tom Wilson and we heard from many residents about the need to balance a 

small tax increase with increases in quality school and county services. After months 

of negotiation between my colleagues and myself, we raised teacher salaries $40 

million and saved the taxpayers money in other parts of the budget. 

 

The Board of Supervisors also made progress on the Police Commission Report. 

For my part, I met with community leaders and faith leaders as well as over 20 

officers from the Sully police station to understand how our actions would effect each 



stakeholder. Because of my outreach, I was able to provide valuable edits regarding 

the release of officer names and annual review of the implementation of the Civilian 

Review Panel. 

 

One of the most important projects I set to work on as soon as I took office was 

building out my team. I'm pleased to say that we've filled over 50 appointments to 

various county boards, authorities, and commissions. In November, Chairman 

Bulova joined me for a roundtable meeting with the Sully Appointees. New positions 

come open every month so if you are interested in getting involved in the community 

this way, please reach out to my office. 

 

Some of the best community activities in Sully District came as a result of teamwork. 

In July, I partnered with the Sully station police officers to host a Pokéthon and talk 

with young Pokémon Go players about how to play safely. Then in August, I 

continued Michael Frey's tradition of supporting the Starlight Cinema in Centreville 

and showing outdoor movies for families. 

 

In Transportation news, the Transform 66 Outside the Beltway project moved 

forward with VDOT making their selection of the private partner to finance, design, 

build, maintain and operate the project. We also authorized the preliminary 

engineering and partial right of way acquisition for Route 28 widening between the 

Prince William County Line and US 29. Finally, Governor McAuliffe came to Dulles 

Airport to announce a new $50 million investment over the next two years. 

 

This year, we received ringing endorsements of the strong economic activity 

happening here in Sully District. We opened the first brewery in Sully - Mustang Sally 

- in May. Governor McAuliffe visited the district again to celebrate the expansion of 

CarFax in August. The Driver Rehabilitation Center of Excellence opened to wide 

media acclaim in November. In December, the Fairfax County Disability Services 

Commission awarded the Martha Glennan Disability Service Award to the Sully 



 

District small business I nominated - Wildflour Caterers of Chantilly. 

 

It has been a busy year in Sully District and 2017 promises to be just as exciting. I'm 

honored to serve as the Sully District Supervisor and hope that you will reply to this 

email with ideas about how we could make our community an even better place to 

live, work, play, and grow old. 

 

Happy New Year, 

 
 

 

www.facebook.com/sullydistrict       |     www.twitter.com/sullysupervisor 

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

    

 

Animal Shelter Corner 

 

 

 

Missy is a super sweet, albeit nervous dog, and she 

was overwhelmed here in the shelter! We packed her 

bags (food, treats, toys, more treats) and sent her off 

to a foster home. She looooves being in a home 

environment and is so ready to learn everything you 

can teach her! To learn more about Missy or to set up 

a time to meet her, email the animal shelter at 

animalshelter@fairfaxcounty.gov. 

 

Dulles Suburban Center Study Advisory Group Meetings 

As the Dulles Suburban Center Study enters into its second phase, the Advisory Group has set 

its schedule for the next several months. We welcome members of the community to attend the 
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http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/dpz/dullessuburbancenter/
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http://www.twitter.com/sullysupervisor


 

meetings and hear what the Group is discussing regarding land use in the Dulles Suburban 

Center.  In the next several months, the Group will be looking at smaller areas (land units) within 

the Dulles Suburban Center and considering appropriate land uses for these areas.  The Group 

will also hear proposed changes submitted by developers for specific parcels within these land 

units.  The upcoming meetings will be held at 7 p.m. at the Sully District Governmental Center, 

4900 Stonecroft Blvd., Chantilly, VA on the following dates: 

 January 17, 2017 

 February 6, 2017 

 February 21, 2017 

 March 6, 2017 

 March 21, 2017 

Specific meeting topics will be posted on the Dulles Suburban Study website closer to the date 

of each meeting.  If you have questions regarding the Study, please contact Clara Johnson at 

clara.johnson@fairfaxcounty.gov or (703)324-1380 TYY 711. 

 

 

Winter is on the Way 

 

http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/dpz/dullessuburbancenter/meetings.htm
mailto:clara.johnson@fairfaxcounty.gov


 

 



 

Application Open for Civilian Review Panel 

You are invited to apply to serve on the Civilian Review Panel. This panel was established by 

the Board of Supervisors to review complaints concerning alleged misconduct by Fairfax County 

police officers. The panel will have jurisdiction to review complaints of abuse of authority and 

serious misconduct by a Fairfax County Police Officer. 

 

The Board of Supervisors seeks to create an independent and fair body for the Panel. The Board 

will consider the following factors, among others it may choose, in appointing members of the 

Panel: community and civic involvement; diversity; law enforcement and/or criminal investigative 

experience; reputation in the community; geographical representation and other factors. 

 

To apply to serve on the committee, please submit your resume and a 1-2 page cover letter 

explaining how you fit the criteria to clerktothebos@fairfaxcounty.gov. You can also mail the 

information to the Clerk to the Board of Supervisor at ATTN: Catherine Chianese, 12000 

Government Center Parkway, Suite 533, Vairfax, VA 22035. 

 

 

Celebrate Fairfax CV+ Events Education Workshops 

Beginning on January 10th, Celebrate Fairfax, Inc. (CFI) will be offering 2 to 4 event planning 

educational workshops on a monthly basis.  Upcoming classes focus on Sponsorships (Jan. 10), 

PR and Social Media (Jan. 25), and Creative Event Programming (Jan. 30).   

Register now for these free 2-hour courses at:  http://celebratefairfax.com/cv-event-training-

program/ 

Equally appropriate for volunteers, new/inexperienced staff, and long-time professionals, the 

CV+ courses are designed to raise the quality and quantity of programming in Fairfax County 

and its communities.  All classes will be held in the Government Center and limited spaces are 

available.   

For more information, please contact Barry Feil at 703-324-5311 or by email at 

Barry.Feil@FairfaxCounty.gov.  TTY 711.  Reasonable accommodations available upon 

advance request. 
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